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On 04-30-20 the Governor issued a Disaster Proclamation until 05-30-20. The newest Executive 
Order extends the Shelter in Place Order until 05-30-20 with modifications and new restrictions:

• Face coverings are required to be worn by all individuals, when medically tolerable, who are in 
public places and unable to maintain adequate social distancing of six feet, except for children 
under age two and when with members of the same household. Face coverings will be required in 
indoor public places such as stores. *The last three pages of this newsletter contain more 
information on face coverings, including how to make your own.*
• All essential businesses may remain open consistent with the original executive order. Essential 
retail stores shall reduce their occupancy capacity to 50% or to the capacity set by the 
Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity (DCEO) based on store square footage, 
provide face coverings to all employees who cannot maintain social distancing of six feet at all 
times, set up store aisles to be one-way, communicate these requirements to customers through 
signage and public service announcements and discontinue use of reusable bags. 
• Non-essential retail stores may reopen to take orders online or over the phone for either pickup 
outside the store or delivery. Employees must maintain social distancing of six feet or wear a face 
covering when that is not possible. 
• All businesses that have employees physically reporting to a worksite must post IDPH’s guidance 
regarding workplace safety during the COVID-19 emergency. http://www.dph.illinois.gov/
• Fishing and boating in groups of no more than two per watercraft will be permitted. 
• Golf courses will be permitted to open only when following strict guidelines provided by DCEO 
https://www2.illinois.gov/dceo/Documents/Golf%20With%20Restrictions.pdf
• Some state parks will be reopened. The list of state parks that will reopen is available via this 
link: https://www.iml.org/file.cfm?key=18779
• Pet grooming services will be allowed to reopen. 
• Educational institutions may allow and establish procedures for pick-up of necessary supplies or 
student belongings and dormitory move-out. These procedures must be in a manner consistent with 
public health guidelines and social distancing requirements 

The O’Fallon Police Department realizes the Stay at Home 
Order and its frequent updates are inconvenient and 
sometimes confusing. This page attempts to break down 
the most recent order (as of 4/30/20) issued by the 
Governor of Illinois in a way that is easy to understand. 

For more information regarding what businesses can open,
call (800)252-2923 or email CEO.support@Illinois.gov

http://www.dph.illinois.gov/
https://www2.illinois.gov/dceo/Documents/Golf%20With%20Restrictions.pdf
https://www.iml.org/file.cfm?key=18779


Looking for a list of businesses that are open? Want people to know 
your business is open? The O'Fallon-Shiloh Chamber of Commerce
has a searchable, online database to help connect businesses and 
customers. You can access the database here: 
https://search.ofallonchamber.com/
Consumers can search for the products and services they’re looking 
for and business owners can register their business for inclusion in 
the database. 

The O’Fallon Police Department would like to recognize 
the Graduating classes of 2020 at OTHS, Carriel Jr. HIgh, 
Edward Fulton Jr. HIgh, Joe Arthur Middle School, St. Clare 
Catholic School, and the First Baptist Academy!

Unfortunately, major events like COVID-19 inevitably bring out the 
scammers. The Federal Trade Commission has published some tips to 
help protect yourself from being victimized. More details can be 
viewed here: 
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/blog/2020/04/coronavirus-stimulus-
payment-scams-what-you-need-know

4 tips for avoiding a Coronavirus stimulus payment scam
1. Only use irs.gov/coronavirus to submit information to the IRS – and 
never in response to a call, text, or email.
2. The IRS won’t contact you by phone, email, text message, or social 
media with information about your stimulus payment, or to ask you 
for your Social Security number, bank account, or government benefits 
debit card account number. Anyone who does is a scammer phishing 
for your information.
3. You don’t have to pay to get your stimulus money.
4. The IRS won’t tell you to deposit your stimulus check then send 
them money back because they paid you more than they owed you. 
That’s a fake check scam.
- Report scams to the Federal Trade Commission at ftc.gov/complaint.
- To keep up with the latest scams, sign up for the FTC's consumer 
alerts.

https://ofallonchamber.com/
https://search.ofallonchamber.com/
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/blog/2020/04/coronavirus-stimulus-payment-scams-what-you-need-know
https://www.irs.gov/coronavirus/economic-impact-payments
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/how-recognize-and-avoid-phishing-scams
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/articles/how-spot-avoid-and-report-fake-check-scams
http://www.ftc.gov/complaint
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFTCCONSUMER/subscriber/new?topic_id=USFTCCONSUMER_8


News From O’Fallon Fire Rescue

For the first time in the 21-year history of the O’Fallon Fire Golf 
Tournament, we have unfortunately decided to cancel the event that 
was scheduled on Friday, June 5, 2020. This decision did not come easily. 
However, the health and well-being of our dedicated supporters must be 
our number one concern. Therefore, taking safety into consideration, we 
have officially cancelled the event for this year and have secured the golf 
course for our annual event next year on Friday, June 4, 2021.



COVID-19 Information – Face Coverings
The following three pages are courtesy of the Centers for Disease Control & Prevention 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/DIY-cloth-face-covering-instructions.pdf

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/DIY-cloth-face-covering-instructions.pdf





